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Date: January 13th 2023 

Attention: Christine Vigneault 

RE: Request for Comments 

File No.: A314-22 

Related Files:  

Applicant Sony Goldstein, Goldstein Financial Reality Inc. 

Location 12 Centre Street 
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COMMENTS: 

 
 

Alectra Utilities (formerly PowerStream) has received and reviewed the proposed Variance Application. This 

review, however, does not imply any approval of the project or plan.   

All proposed billboards, signs, and other structures associated with the project or plan must maintain minimum 
clearances to the existing overhead or underground electrical distribution system as specified by the applicable 
standards, codes and acts referenced. 
 
In the event that construction commences, and the clearance between any component of the work/structure and the 
adjacent existing overhead and underground electrical distribution system violates the Occupational Health and 
Safety Act, the customer will be responsible for 100% of the costs associated with Alectra making the work area safe. 
All construction work will be required to stop until the safe limits of approach can be established.  
 
In the event construction is completed, and the clearance between the constructed structure and the adjacent existing 
overhead and underground electrical distribution system violates the any of applicable standards, acts or codes 
referenced, the customer will be responsible for 100% of Alectra’s cost for any relocation work.  
 

References:  
 

• Ontario Electrical Safety Code,  latest edition (Clearance of Conductors from Buildings) 

• Ontario Health and Safety Act,  latest edition (Construction Protection) 

• Ontario Building Code, latest edition (Clearance to Buildings)  

• PowerStream (Construction Standard 03-1, 03-4),  attached 

• Canadian Standards Association, latest edition (Basic Clearances) 
 

If more information is required, please contact either of the following: 

 
Mr. Stephen Cranley, C.E.T     Mitchell Penner 

Supervisor, Distribution Design, ICI & Layouts (North)   Supervisor, Distribution Design-Subdivisions  
Phone: 1-877-963-6900 ext. 31297         Phone: 416-302-6215        
   

E-mail: stephen.cranley@alectrautilities.com     Email: Mitchell.Penner@alectrautilities.com 
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Development Planning Department | City of Vaughan | 2141 Major Mackenzie Drive | Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1 

T:  905.832.8585 | F: 905.832.6080 | www.vaughan.ca | Page 1 

To:   Christine Vigneault, Committee of Adjustment Secretary Treasurer 
 
From:   Nancy Tuckett, Director of Development Planning 
 
Date:   March 6, 2023 
 
Name of Owner: Goldstein Financial Reality Inc. 
 
Location: 12 Centre Street 
 
File No.(s): A314/22 
  
Proposed Variance(s) (By-law 001-2021): 

1. To permit a minimum of 7 parking spaces. 
2. To permit a minimum parking space dimension of 2.6 x 4.8 m. 

 
By-Law Requirement(s) (By-law 001-2021): 

1. A minimum of 14 spaces are required. [Section 6.0] 
2. A minimum parking space dimension of 2.7 x 5.7 m is required. [Section 6.0] 

 
Official Plan: 
Vaughan Official Plan 2010 (‘VOP 2010‘): “Low-Rise Residential“ 
 
Comments: 
The Applicant is requesting permission to recognize seven (7) the parking spaces on-
site to service an eating establishment, take-out and reduce the minimum parking space 
dimensions of four of the parking spaces with the above noted variances.  
 
Development Planning has no objection to the Variances. The reduction in parking 
spaces is appropriate in this site context as the Subject Lands are within a Local Centre 
(Historic Thornhill Village) where various forms of high order transit (i.e. VIVA & York 
Region bus routes, and proposed Yonge St. subway expansion) support pedestrian and 
transit oriented travel. In addition, Transportation Engineering has confirmed: (1) 7 
parking spaces are adequate to service the eating establishment, take-out, and (2) the 
four 2.6 x 4.8 m parking spaces may be considered compact motor vehicle parking 
spaces. Compact motor vehicle parking spaces are permitted through Comprehensive 
Zoning By-law 001-2021. It should be noted the four spaces must be marked and 
adequate signage need to be installed to inform future users/customers.  
 
As the Subject Lands are within Thornhill Heritage Conservation District and zoned “NC 
– Neighbourhood Commercial” by Comprehensive Zoning By-law 001-2021, any 
changes to the building(s)/site require a Heritage Permit and are subject to Site Plan 
Control. For clarity, the approval of this minor variance application does not absolve the 
Owner from other uses or alterations that were done without the consent and approval of 
the City. 
 
The Development Planning Department is of the opinion that the requested Variances 
are minor in nature, maintain the general intent and purpose of the Official Plan and 
Zoning By-law, and are desirable for the appropriate development of the land. 
 
Recommendation: 
The Development Planning Department recommends approval of the application. 
 
Conditions of Approval: 
If the Committee finds merit in the application, the following conditions of approval are 
recommended: 
 
None 
 
Comments Prepared by: 
Roberto Simbana, Planner l 
David Harding, Senior Planner 



Lenore Providence

From: Development Services <developmentservices@york.ca>
Sent: February-03-23 12:11 PM
To: Christine Vigneault
Cc: Committee of Adjustment
Subject: [External] RE: UPDATED: A314-22 - 12 Centre Street - REQUEST FOR COMMENTS, CITY OF 

VAUGHAN

Hi Christine, 

The Regional Municipality of York has completed its review of the above minor variance and has no comment.  

Please note regional comments will be sent through the associated Site Plan once submitted (as required since it’s on a 
Regional Road).  

Many thanks, 

Our working hours may be different. Please do not feel obligated to reply outside of your scheduled working hours. Let’s work together 
to help foster healthy work-life boundaries.  

Niranjan Rajevan, M.Pl. |  Associate Planner, Programs and Process Improvement, Planning and Economic Development,

Corporate Services  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
1-877-464-9675 ext. 71521 | niranjan.rajevan@york.ca | www.york.ca

Our Values: Integrity, Commitment, Accountability, Respect, Excellence
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ATTN:      

City of Vaughan 

2141 Major MacKenzie Dr W.,  

Maple, ON L6A 1T1 

Re:  

12 Centre Street  

Thornhill, ON  

L4J 1E9 

November 28, 2022 

 

Hello Christine: 

 

We are requesting a Variance for Parking spaces due to the following reasons: 

1. Existing Conditions  

- The property currently has five (5) parking spaces and three (3) tandem parking spaces. Providing a total of 

eleven (11) parking spaces.   

- According to By-law 01-2021. Tandem Parking Spaces cannot be used as required parking spaces making 

the allowed parking spaces according to By-laws eight (8) 

- By-law 01-88, does not have a requirement for Tandem Parking or definition for Tandem Parking. However, as 

01-2021 states Tandem Parking spaces may not be used. The same definition was applied to By-law 01-88, 

where the allowed parking spaces is to be eight (8) 

2. Existing Use  

- There are currently two commercial structures on the property.  

o 12 Centre Street (Art Gallery + Office) & 12A Centre Street (Personal Service + Office) 

 According to By-law 01-88 

 Art Gallery (77.15 sm) (2) Parking Requiredca  

 Office Space (102.88 sm) (3.6) Parking Required 

 Personal Service (77.05 sm) (4.62) Parking Required 

 According to By-law 01-88 

 Art Gallery (77.15 sm) (4.54) Parking Required 

 Office Space (102.88 sm) (3.09) Parking Required  

 Personal Service (77.05 sm) (2.7) Parking Required  

o Based on the Existing Use Both By-Law 01-88, and 01-2021 requires eleven (11) Parking Spaces, 

whereas there is only eight (8) parking spaces on the premises 

3. Proposed Use  

- A proposed Café is proposed to operate in the location of the existing long time vacant Art Gallery Space.  

- The propose Café will require sixteen (16) Parking spaces based on By-law 01-88, and eleven (11) Parking 

spaces based on By-law 01-2021.  

4. Reason for Variance  

- The owners would like to keep the heritage property renovations to the minimum required, and to focus the 

work scope towards the interior of the structures with no changes to the exterior. 

- The existing conditions on the property does not allow for a majority of commercial uses 

- The deficiency of the Zoning has created a vacancy in the property for an extended period of time 

5. Minor Variance Relief  

- Seeking a relief from By-law 01-88, Reduction of eight (8) Parking spaces requirements  

- Seeking a relief from By-law 01-2021, Reduction of three (3) Parking space requirements  

If you have any further questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us.  

Best regards, 

 

Han Zhou  

Cover Letter 7K Design Ltd. 
40 Vogell Road | Unit# 5  

Richmond Hill ON Canada 

Info@sevenkdesign.com 

www.sevenkdesign.com 

+1 647.969.3918 
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Lenore Providence

From: Clerks@vaughan.ca
Sent: January-19-23 2:35 PM
To: Christine Vigneault; Committee of Adjustment
Subject: FW: [External] Application for Committee of Adjustment

 
 

From:    
Sent: Thursday, January 19, 2023 1:35 PM 
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca 
Subject: [External] Application for Committee of Adjustment 
 
Hello, 
 
My name is Manal Bashir and I am the owner of Manal Bashir Pastry Co. We are opening our first retail space on 12 
Centre Street near Yonge Street. Our permit # is: 2022 130818 and our application number is A314‐22. 
 
Currently, my architectural team and I are in the process of getting our building plans reviewed by the city‐committee of 
adjustment specifically regarding our parking spaces and I want to know where we are in this process. I'd like to know 
how much longer we need to wait and how many businesses are ahead of us in the queue. We have been ready for 
construction since September of 2022 and unfortunately have been paying our lease out of pocket.  
 
I am a solo woman owned business and am expecting to be delivering my first child any day now. The past 9 months 
(since obtaining this location) have been very difficult to navigate so the more help I can get from your office the better 
it will be for me. I would ideally like to get some information before I go on my maternity leave for minimal stress.  
 
Thank you for your time and if you would like to reach me over the phone, please call me at (647) 613‐2253. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Manal Bashir 


